
 

EDITORôS NOTE   Summer 2018 - issue # 7 

 

One spring day in Fernwood, a little girl and her father were walking hand 

in hand down the street. The sun shone and the daffodils were pushing the 

snow drops aside. As they walked past a blue recycle bin, the wind gusted, 

strewing pieces of plastic and paper across the street. The little girl 

stopped. She pointed with her free hand and cried, mournful as a dove. 
 

Her father might have just mollified her and moved her on. But he stopped 

instead. He began picking up the pieces of rubbish, returning them to the 

recycle bin. Together, they gathered them up.  
 

My heart still squeezes, remembering that moment.  
 

We grow up.  

And as we do, so many adults teach us to bury our honest feelings of dis-

tress and loss. óThatôs businessô, people shrug, when reading about how a 

company has wilfully polluted the air, land or water, mistreated their work-

ers or squandered our resources.  

óThatôs the way of the world,ô we nod and repeat to each other.  
 

We are taught to disconnect from our natural surroundings and the pain of 

othersô suffering. We learn to avert our eyes from the powerless person 

huddled on the street or the powerful person we see mistreating a dog. We 

sever the connection between ourselves and our feelings of loss and sad-

ness. 
 

These are learned ways of behaving. We donôt have to accept wrong do-

ing, just because weôve been told to, over and over, We can reconnect. 

We can feel and we can do. We have that power.  
 

That little child, that grieves at wrong doing still lives 

within all of us. And that noble parent, who doesnôt 

just accept that wrongs canôt be righted, lives in us 

too.  
 

Terrie Rolph         ehtozee@gmail.com 

 

 

  VIATA ~ JOIN US! 

  We are a growing  

network of professionals 

and individuals, who seek to  

enhance cooperation,  

respect and trust between 

people and animals. 
 

  We promote humane 

methods of training, be-

haviour management and 

animal care.  

 

  We aim to increase 

awareness and education 

about such methods and 

provide net-working, men-

toring, education, and train-

ing exchange workshops 

mailto:ehtozee@gmail.com


 

 TRAINING TIPS:  by Jenn Hauta, Fairy Dogmother   

 

 

 

Having a baby changes a lot of things for the humans. And  

this change can impact our dogs as well. As a licensed Family 

Paws Parent Educator, one of the main challenges I hear from  

parents is that their dog is no longer getting the same  

quantity/quality of attention once baby arrives. This shift can  

contribute to behaviour challenges, such as barking, getting  

into things like the garbage, or reactivity. 
 

There are ways to help our dogs get the attention and stimula-

tion they need while taking care of ourselves and our  

babies! 
 

1. Ditch the food dish. Instead of putting your dogôs meals in a regular dish, you can: 

-scatter their meal over your back lawn for them to find. 

-put it in a food puzzle such as a KONG or on a Snuffle Mat (for more food puzzle ideas, check out my 

blog at www.nanaimodogtrainer.com/blog.php 

-use their meals (or part of their meal) as the reward during training sessions.  
 

2. Wear your baby and do a short training session. Wearing your baby frees up your hands and ele-

vates your little one. If your dog gets aroused when the baby is up high, you can have Fido on the oth-

er side of a baby gate or Xpen and you and baby on the other, or you can have Fido on a secure tether 

+ harness. You can have a treat pouch around your waist to facilitate quick and easy treat delivery. 

Wearing a baby is a big shift in criteria, so set your dog up to be successful and start off in a low dis-

traction environment and work on cues your dog knows. This is also a fun way to start creating a posi-

tive association towards your baby! 
 

3. Wear your baby and play hide and seek! If your dog has a solid stay, you can cue the dog, then go 

and hide. Once youôre hidden, call your dog, and reward them when they find you. If your dog needs a 

bit of support to stay, ask a friend or your partner to hold them while you go hide. This game is a great 

way to build the foundation of a solid recall. 

 

For more ideas, check out my site and my blog at http://www.nanaimodogtrainer.com/ 

For help, please contact me via email at jenn@nanaimodogtrainer.com 

NEW! 

Each quarterly e-newsletter now has a spot for members to 

share their Training Tips!  Please feel free to join in and 

share your favourite tips and techniques,. To start the ball 

rolling hereôs one of our Professional Members, Jenn Hauta 

with some ideas on how to get creative when dealing with 

your companion animal when thereôs a baby on board.  

NEW! 

Each quarterly e-newsletter now has a spot for members to 
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share your favourite tips and techniques,. To start the ball 

rolling hereôs one of our Professional Members, Jenn Hauta, 

with some ideas on how to get creative when dealing with 

your companion animal when thereôs a baby on board. 

 

 Vancouver Island Animal Training Association:     www.viata.ca 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1166906423333607/
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Pack Walks for Reactive Dogs  by  Allison Schaefer 

 

 

  VIATA  ~ Members Facebook Group:   

 

 

"Pack Walks" - Are They A Good Idea?   

  

Like Reactive Dog Classes, Group or ñPackò Walks seem to be an unusual idea (put reactive dogs to-

gether and let them freak out?) but they can both be quite successful if done correctly. Done incorrect-

ly, however, this activity can be at best stressful and unpleasant for your dog and at worst downright 

dangerous.   

  

Here is my list of 5 things to consider if you are wondering if a group walk activity is suitable for your 

reactive dog.   

  

1) Who is organizing the walk?  If it is a commercial organization, check to see what their credentials 

are for working with reactive dogs. Do they have insurance? Are there enough people there to help 

out? As with a reactive dog class, one instructor to ten dogs is not a great ratio, especially if a fight was 

to break out.  Look for multiple walk supervisors with experience managing groups of dogs peacefully.  

There should ideally be one or more supervisors without a dog to assist handlers or intercept loose 

dogs.   

  

2) Where is the walk?  I personally consider it 

unfair to everyone to have reactive dogs walk-

ing on-leash in an off-leash area. The on-leash 

dogs risk getting mobbed, scared or frustrated. 

While in an idea world everyone has control of 

their off-leash dog, that is seldom the reality 

and you are risking the safety of off-leash dogs 

by bringing reactive, leashed dogs to their 

space.  Look for a walk in a safe environment 

where you are either unlikely to encounter other 

dogs, or where people respect leash laws.   

  

3) Who is attending?  Is there any pre-

screening or selection of dogs on the walk? 

This is especially important if the dogs are 

known to be aggressive or have a bite history. If 

the walk leaders don't know the history and trig-

gers of the dogs there, all the dogs and the hu-

mans could be at risk.  Look for group walks 

where the dogs are already known to the or-

ganizers, as former class attendees or one on 

one clients.   

  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1166906423333607/


 

4) What methods are being used?  Specifically ask the organizers about the training methods used 

and what will happen to do the dogs if they do have a reaction: perhaps even attend a walk without 

your dog first.  Look for a walk where the organizers are setting the dogs up for success by using hu-

mane training methods and tools (including basket muzzles), and by making sure everyone has the 

space that they need to be comfortable and focused.   Handlers should be using food rewards for de-

sired behaviour as opposed to ñcorrectingò dogs for reactions.  Ideally, there should be zero reactions 

taking place, but if they do occur, supervisors should help handlers manage these situations by re-

maining calm, increasing space and/or scattering treats for distraction, and possibly cutting the walk 

short for some dogs who are struggling.   

  

5) What are the dogs learning?  Group walks with suitable dogs and supportive people have been in-

valuable for my own dog-aggressive dog.  If dogs on a walk are constantly reacting (and being correct-

ed for it), this is clearly not a beneficial situation. However, an absence of barking and lunging does not 

always equal a positive learning experience. If the dogs are pulling heavily on their leashes, if they are 

over-stimulated, or shut down, or if they are incapable of listening to their people, they are not being 

helped. "Holding it together" is not enough for a dog, and it's not a success. Any type of group experi-

ence for a reactive/fearful/stressed dog should reinforce their belief that you can support them, that 

they can trust you, and that their triggers are not in fact scary - and choosing the wrong type of "pack 

walk" can erode that trust instead.  Look for a group walk where the handlers are at ease with their 

dogs, where the dogs have positive body language and appear connected with their handlers, and 

where they are being set up to have positive learning experiences with their triggers.   

  

A successful reactive dog group event doesnôt happen by accident.  It takes a lot of planning, supervi-

sion and management.  If you have questions about choosing an appropriate group activity for your 

reactive dog, please ask! 

 

 

 

Pack Walks for Reactive Dogs  continued 

Contact Allison: 

 

   Vancouver Island Animal Training Association         Public Facebook Page:  

http://www.ethicalcanine.ca/contact-us/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1166906423333607/
https://www.facebook.com/viata.ca/


 

AnimalKind ~ BC SPCAôs Accreditation Programme for Dog Trainers 

 

 

 

 

  VIATA  ~  óLIKEô our NEW Facebook Page:   

 

For me, checking peopleôs credentials can sometimes feel like swimming through 

alphabet soup, and I often end up in a tangle of internet searches trying to figure 

out whatôs what.  
 

Itôs amazing how many ócertifyingô bodies are out there these days, and just how 

flimsy these certifications can be.  Also, many people will add strings of letters after 

their names that are simply 'paid for' memberships in organizations. These organi-

zations may not require any objective evaluation of their training knowledge or skills. Finding a well quali-

fied dog trainer to guide you and your dog to a better relationship, can get very confusing, very fast. 
 

Being a professional, Iôm familiar with many of the post nominals used by many dog trainers so I know 

when to start looking more carefully. To most members of the public any letters attached to someone's 

name will give weight regardless of their true value. For them to avoid potential charlatans, theyôll need to 

do a lot of research to check those post nominals, and I doubt if that even occurs to most people. 
 

This is where VIATA Professional Membership can help, itôs a stamp of approval that can be trusted. Itôs 

also one reason why the BC SPCAôs AnimalKind Dog Trainers Accreditation programme will be a boon to 

professionals within the industry and its clients.  
 

Now is our chance to shape that programme, and if you havenôt already, I urge you to have your say by 

providing feedback (welcome through to end of October): Read their proposed Standards here. 

 

by Stephanie Waddington - KPACTP, BA, VIATA, BCAA, Dip-ITY doo-doo... 

by Lisbeth Plant ACDBC UW-AAB KPACTP CBATI 
 

After having surveyed BC dog trainers, the BC SPCA is launching its new animal welfare accreditation 

and referral programme for dog training businesses.  They have recognized the need to promote those 

trainers that are using science-based practices and share BC SPCA values.  
 

The annual accreditation will include certain levels of qualifications and continuing education, rewards-

based and evidence-based training methods, a certain level of general business standard and participa-

tion in an audit. 
 

Like VIATA's Professional Members' programme, the AnimalKind accreditation will 

be voluntary, but as the dog training business is still unregulated, it is certainly my 

personal hope that some form of accreditation will eventually be written into law. It 

is a matter of animal welfare that trainers not use aversive training methods. 
 

The BCSPCA are welcoming public feedback on their programme until  

October 31, 2018. For more information, click on their accreditation logo. 

 

Alphabetti Spaghetti ~  All those post nominals ! What do they mean ? 

https://spca.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/AnimalKind-Dog-Training-Standards-Pilot.pdf
https://karenpryoracademy.com/ctp/choose-kpa-ctp/
https://webcache.googleusercontent.com/search?q=cache:Atz1zmzL5dYJ:https://apdt.com/resource-center/trainer-certifications/+&cd=2&hl=en&ct=clnk&gl=ca
https://m.iaabc.org/about/
https://www.pce.uw.edu/certificates/applied-animal-behavior
https://karenpryoracademy.com/ctp/choose-kpa-ctp/
https://grishastewart.com/why-choose-a-cbati/
https://spca.bc.ca/programs-services/certifications-accreditation/animalkind/animalkind-dog-training/
https://www.facebook.com/viata.ca/


 

Submitted by Domena Deising 
 

Our last year was marked by a number of important changes on the Executive Committee:  

Lisbeth Plant was your president for the ýrst 8 months and after her resignation, I was voted in by the 

Executive to ýll the vacant Presidentôs position. At the same time, Lisbeth took on the role of Vice President. 

Terrie Rolph, chair of the Newsletter Committee joined the Executive in May. Also in May, Michelle Atterby  

resigned from her position on the Executive and as chair of the Education Committee. We hope to ýnd a new 

chair for the Education Committee at the AGM!  

 

New Focus on Other Companion Animal Species  
This year, VIATA has placed a greater focus on other companion animal species. This includes education, 

our logo and outreach to others. This is to be more consistent with VIATAôs inclusionary approach to 

companion animal training and handling. The ýrst educational event with this new focus will be the education 

component of this AGM:  

The Emotional Welfare of Animals ~ 7 Core Emotions & Enrichment  which will include birds, bunnies, 

rodents, cats, exotics and horses. Later in the fall, we are planning our ýrst horse based workshop: Teaching 

medical husbandry behaviours to horses with a reward-based approach. Such behaviours include accepting 

medication and standing still for physical examination of all body parts.  

Other companion animal species were also included in our new logo design. Unfortunately, it was found to be 

too close to the logo of the American Veterinarian Medicine Foundation and is now undergoing revision.  

 

Other Developments  
New Electronic Media Committee  

In May, an extraordinary Executive 

meeting was held to take on issues of 

strategic planning and communication 

þow. One of the results is the decision 

to establish a Electronic Media 

Committee with Allison Schaefer in 

the chair, in effect after the AGM.  

 

New Mentorship Agreement To help 

streamline the mentoring of new 

applicants for professional 

membership in VIATA we now have in 

place a Mentorship Agreement which 

governs the relationship between 

Mentor and Mentee.  

 

 

 Vancouver Island Animal Training Association:     www.viata.ca 

   Executive Reports Presented at the AGM held on August 19, 2018   
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   Presidentôs Report continued 

 

   VIATA ~ Together We Can Make a Difference 

 

 

Connecting with the BCSPCA  

To broaden our reach, a letter was sent to the BCSPCA  

introducing VIATA. Correspondence followed and a brief 

meeting took place expressing mutual interest in possible 

cooperation, particularly around the BCSPCAôs planned 

introduction of dog training standards as part of their 

AnimalKind program. 

 

New Professional Members Discussion Group  

To facilitate direct communication and support between our 

professional members we introduced an on-line Professional 

Members Discussion Group in late 2017 which has met 4 times 

so far. 

Before our ýrst meeting it was noticed that the guidelines 

governing conýdentiality for professionals in our VIATA Code of 

Ethics were insufýcient to guarantee anonymity of clients in 

such a group and a new Conýdentiality Declaration was drawn 

up, distributed and signed by participating professional 

members.  

 

Public Education  
Workshop on óSibling Rivalryô:  

In March, VIATA held a successful workshop called ôSibling 

Rivalryô, speciýcally addressing intra household aggression in 

dogs. It was held at the Cowichan Exhibition Grounds and 18 

people attended.  

For the ýrst time, we were also able to offer CEUs, Continuing 

Education Unit Credits,  through CCPDT (the Certiýcation 

Council for Professional Dog Trainers) to people holding their 

certiýcation. 

Additionally, information on the workshopôs content was put up 

on our Membersô Facebook group to be available for people 

who missed the event.  

 

Newsletter  

Our e newsletter has been published regularly thanks to our 

fabulous Newsletter Committee! For the ýrst time, we will have 

a print edition to hand out this summer which includes an insert 

featuring our professional members!  

 

Cowichan Canine 
Presents: 

IMPULSE CONTROL 
 

Is your dog out of control? 
 

Does your dog jump up on you or other  

people, bark to be fed or to play, barge 

through doors, raid the coffee table or the 

waste bin, pull on leash, never listen, etc? 
 

Then this workshop is for you! 
 

We will discuss the problems associated 

with impulse control issues and practice  

exercises to  

TEACH YOUR DOG SELF CONTROL 
 

Friday, 5th October 6:30-8:30 pm 
 

Topics covered will include: 
 

- pulling on leash 

- jumping up 

- mouthing 

- chasing small animals 

- counter surfing 

- demand barking 

- barging through doors 

- general lack of attention / not listening 

- and moreé 

 

   Info : 

 

Professional Memberôs  

Upcoming Events 

http://cowichancanine.ca/seminarsworkshops/impulsecontrol


 

Booths at Fairs  

VIATA was represented at the Lighthouse Fall Fair in Bowser and the Coombs Family Day Event in 

Coombs. Our boothôs central topic was Canine body language, dog bite prevention and óAsk the Trainerô. 

New this year were two display boards on clicker training, on horses and on other animal species.  
 

Events planned for fall  

For the fall, two education events are being planned, both in the southern half of V.I. 

 

As you can see, the VIATA board has been busy this last year! As with most volunteer efforts, the work is 

time consuming and sometimes challenging.  

We are always enthusiastic when new people from our membership step forward to volunteer on committees 

or to serve on our board! Please, do consider!    

The quality of our output is directly linked to the quality of participation and we can only move forward with 

your help.  Letôs all work towards the day when every companion animal on Vancouver Island can lead a 

stress-free, enriched life and enjoys rewarding training, handling and husbandry activities.  

VIATA looks forward to continuing successfully in 2018/2019.  

 

Respectfully submitted, Domena Diesing, President, VIATA 

Domena Diesing     

==== 

Presidentôs Report continued 

Donna Hill and the Service Dog Training Institute Presents: 

 Fast Track Service Dog Program 
 

Want to accelerate your service dog training? Need help staying on track and being accountable for sticking 

to your training plan? Fast Track might be for you! 

 

Whether you need help with foundation skills, loose leash walking, public access, or hand delivered retrieve, 

we can help. 

 

This program offers 1 or 2 30 minute video coaching sessions 5 days in a row (Tuesday-Saturday). You can 

train in the comfort of your own home, in your backyard, or out in public. All you need is a device that can 

access the internet, wifi/broadband/data package, and a camera, and you can take your coach with you! 

 

Å one 30 min session per day for 5 days (plus an extra 30 minutes on the first session of the week) 

Cdn $235 (approx. US$185) plus 5% GST will be added for Cdn students 

 

Å two 30 min sessions per day for 5 days  

Cdn $435 (approx. US$339) plus 5% GST will be added for Cdn students 

 

Email servicedogsti@gmail.com to register. 

http://servicedogtraininginstitute.ca/fast-track 

 

Professional Memberôs Upcoming Events 

http://servicedogtraininginstitute.ca/fast-track
http://servicedogtraininginstitute.ca/fast-track

